
PUBLIC COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS 
RELATED TO DVRPC BOARD ACTION ITEMS 

 
October 22, 2020  

 
 

Public comments on non-agenda items 

From: ​Sue Herman 
County:​ N/A 
Zip Code:​ N/A 
Date Received:​ 10/20/2020 
 
Comment/Question:  
Dear DVRPC Board Chairman Squilla, DVRPC Board Members, and Executive Director 
Seymour, 
 
We respectfully request acknowledgement that you received this email. 
 
Attached is a 10/19/20 letter from Residents for Regional Traffic Solutions, Inc. (RRTS) 
to you 
 
RE: Irresponsible oversight of Trenton-Mercer Airport's unchecked large-scale 
expansion will cause an irreversible Public Health & Financial Crisis; Residents in 
Mercer Co. (NJ) & Bucks Co. (PA) are Outraged by DVRPC's Dismissive Response to 
Our Concerns 
 
Sincerely, 
Susan Herman 
President, RRTS 
 
Response: ​ Thank you for your comment. Your original comment was forwarded to the 
DVRPC Board. A more detailed response is included with the public comment you 
made at the DVRPC Board meeting on 10/22. Please see below.  
 
 
 

  



Public comments on agenda and non-agenda items received at the DVRPC Board 
Meeting held on October 22, 2020  

Rev. Glen Benson, Delaware County  
 
Rev. Benson referenced concerns with his home and property, which are adjacent to 
I-95 in the City of Chester, and which he has brought up at several DVRPC Board 
meetings since June 2018. PennDOT and their consultant are working with Rev. 
Benson to set up vibration monitoring at his house. He is also working with PennDOT 
maintenance on regularly mowing the PennDOT lot next to his property. Rev. Benson 
thanked the Board for their attention to this situation. He asked that the DVRPC Board 
continue to monitor the situation because he thinks DVRPC’s attention to his concerns 
have encouraged PennDOT to respond to his concerns.  
 

Response -- Sent October 28, 2020: 

Thank you for making public comments at DVRPC’s Board meeting on 10/22. We hope 
your concerns continue to be addressed by PennDOT.  

 

Sue Herman, Bucks County  
 
I am Susan Herman, president of Residents for Regional Traffic Solutions, Inc.  (a.k.a. 
RRTS; P.O. Box 285, Newtown, PA 18940). 

On behalf of RRTS and residents of Mercer County (NJ) and Bucks County (PA), I am 
reading RRTS’s October 19, 2020 letter that was addressed to the DVRPC Board and 
Mr. Seymour into the public record.*   We will email our Public Comment to you and 
attach our October 19, 2020 letter to it.  We ask that our ENTIRE attached 10/19/20 
letter and ENTIRE 10/22/20 Public Comment become part of the public record for the 
10/22/20 DVRPC Board meeting. We ask that they ​NOT​ be summarized. 

As you know, residents in Mercer County (NJ) and Bucks County (PA) have ​dire 
concerns regarding the continued reckless & unchecked expansion of Trenton-Mercer 
Airport (TTN).  For decades TTN has disingenuously engaged in segmented expansion 
projects to avoid a thorough and rigorous study of the effects of expansion on public 
health, environmental impact, and the well-being and property values of nearby 
residents. 
  
BEFORE IT IS TOO LATE, we ask the DVRPC Board and Executive 
Director to formally write to our Federal Senators Bob Menendez (NJ), Cory Booker 
(NJ), Pat Toomey (PA), and Bob Casey (PA) ​and implore them to take the 



urgently-needed steps listed in Exhibit II of our 10/19/20 letter. 
  
  
WE NEED YOU TO DO THIS TO AVERT: 
  

● …​the release of poisonous contaminants into surrounding tributaries & the 
Delaware River, including PFAS, VOC’s and mercury known to be present at the 
Naval Air Warfare Center.  
  
  

● …serious health ailments due to severe deterioration of our already poor air 
quality ​and​ noise.  
  

  
● …an expected decrease of up to 30% in home values with increased commercial 

flight volume.  The higher your home value, the greater your loss. 
  

  
  
We ask you to go to ​www.trentonthreatenedskies.com​ and view the videos titled 
“​Trenton Airport Threatens YOUR Drinking​ ​Water!”​ and “​How the Trenton-Mercer 
Airport Expansion Impacts YOU!​”  We urge you to click on the “Resources” link to find a 
wealth of information.  The videos can also be viewed on youtube. 
  
  
RESIDENTS ARE OUTRAGED BY DVRPC’S DISMISSIVE RESPONSE TO RRTS’s 
PUBLIC COMMENT MADE AT THE 9/24/20 BOARD MEETING 
  
  
DVRPC’s October 7, 2020 email from Alison Hastings ​(Associate Director, DVRPC 
Communications & Engagement)​ to Susan Herman ​(president, RRTS)​ titled ​Response to 
your public comment at DVRPC’s 9/24 Board meeting​ is unacceptable to citizens.  
  
  
Our grievances include: 
  

● The DVRPC shows no willingness to advocate for citizens beyond its November 
4, 2019 correspondence to the FAA.  This correspondence was lip service.  
  

http://www.trentonthreatenedskies.com/


● The DVRPC claims that it has not recommended that TTN become a “booming 
airport”, yet that is exactly how DVRPC characterizes and touts TTN on page 43 
of DVRPC’s publication titled: 
[resilience] 2014​ ​WEEKLY PLANNER/ FY2013 ANNUAL REPORT​. See Exhibit 
V of our 10/19/20 letter.  

  
● The DVRPC states, “A summary of your public comment, the supporting 

materials you submitted, and this response will be published to DVRPC’s website 
as part of the record for the 9/24 Board meeting”.  We can assure you that 
residents are not satisfied with the materials we presented being buried in the 
9/24/20 DVRPC Board Meeting Minutes on your website. 
  
The materials we submitted were well-founded written testimonies by 
PA politicians up the line through the Congressional level, NJ/ PA grassroots 
groups, & individuals that were formally submitted for the: 
  
  

(a)​  ​7/30/20 NJ Clean Air Council Public Hearing RE: Past, Present, and 
Future: Air Quality Around Our Ports and Airports​, & 
  
(b)​  ​PA Dept. of Environmental Protection 2020 Water Quality Monitoring & 
Assessment Report 

  
  

  
We expect and demand that the DVRPC Board and Executive Director review 
these testimonies and the impending dire negative impacts to our region’s air, 
water, other natural resources, communities and property values and TAKE BOLD 
STEPS TO STOP THE UNCHECKED EXPANSION OF TTN BEFORE IT IS TOO 
LATE. 

  
We respectfully request that you respond to our 10/19/20 letter and today’s [10/22/20] 
Public Comment in writing by 
 November 12, 2020 and inform us as to what actions you will take to avert the 
impending Public Health & Financial Crisis. 
  
Thank you. 
  
  



*​ ​The letter is titled: 

RE:  Irresponsible oversight of Trenton-Mercer Airport’s unchecked 
 large-scale expansion will cause an irreversible Public Health &  
 Financial Crisis; 
  

·​  ​Residents in Mercer Co. (NJ) & Bucks Co. (PA) are  
      ​Outraged by DVRPC’s​ ​Dismissive Response to Our Concerns 
 

Response -- Sent October 28, 2020: 

Thank you for making public comments at DVRPC’s Board meeting on 10/22 as well as 
sending materials via email to DVRPC’s Board members on 10/19 and 10/22. Upon 
review, it appears that the two attachments (one in each email) are exactly the same at 
29 pages in total. To that end, we are including only one copy of the attachment in the 
Public Comments document.  

Your full comments were shared with all Board members and included in the Public 
Comments Document associated with the September Board meeting and published to 
the DVRPC website on 10/7/2020. Please see: 
https://www.dvrpc.org/Committees/BOARD/Comments/2020-09.pdf​. Sometimes the 
PDF only displays the first page if it’s a large file. Please download the file and open to 
see the full document - 167 pages in total.   

Second, we cannot honor your request that the DVRPC Board and the Executive 
Director write to the four U.S. Senators representing the region. DVRPC is not an 
advocacy organization, but instead is advisory in nature. DVRPC Board members from 
Mercer County, Bucks County and NJDOT have been made aware of your comments. 
In addition, DVRPC staff sent a letter to the FAA supporting “the continued examination 
and consideration of the environmental and social impacts created by​ changes in the 
facility operations” and “follow the review process required by law” and “​find 
common ground for appropriate mitigation strategies that allow for continued success of 
the TTN and the preservation of the quality-of-life our region’s residents have come to 
expect.​” ​A copy of that letter is also included in the Public Comment document.  

You reference DVRPC’s FY2013 Annual Report and remarks about TTN becoming a 
“booming airport.” The Annual Report is a promotional document and not a planning or 
policy document. It is not adopted by the DVRPC Board. In the future we will be more 
aware of using subjective adjectives. Much of the accompanying text in that section 
includes facts about TTN’s operations and facility upgrade.  

DVRPC staff work at the direction of the Board, and bring their professional training and 

https://www.dvrpc.org/Committees/BOARD/Comments/2020-09.pdf


judgement to advise on transportation planning projects and selected land use, 
environmental, and economic development activities. Where we have the most 
responsibility is working with local elected officials to prioritize transportation needs and 
then align available and applicable federal transportation funds, but does not include 
FAA capital funding.  

We commend you for bringing forth these issues and your continued advocacy. Thank 
you for your comments.  
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